
From: licensing
To: Verbick, Jim
Subject: FW: Diego Enterprise - Cucos Mexican Restaurant entertainment license
Date: Wednesday, January 17, 2018 8:38:44 AM

From: nancy beszhak [mailto:nbeszhak@gmail.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 8:56 PM
To: licensing <licensing@cityofmadison.com>; DeMarb, Denise <district16@cityofmadison.com>; 
enaboard@elvehjemneighborhood.org; president@elvehjemneighborhood.org
Cc: mccronin@uwalumni.com; ryan.mckee@gmail.com
Subject: Diego Enterprise - Cucos Mexican Restaurant entertainment license

To the members of the Alcohol License Review Committee:

A previous commitment has made it impossible for me to attend the 
meeting regarding the 21+ entertainment license that has been requested 
by Diego Enterprises for Cucos Mexican Restaurant.  I am writing to have 
my voice be heard.

I have lived at the address  for close to 30 years. During that 
time there have been numerous businesses at the 4426 E. Buckeye Rd 
address.  I have financially supported all of them, including Diego 
Enterprises - Cucos, by being a customer.  I celebrate neighborhood 
businesses and hope that in return they respect and appreciate the 
neighborhood that they reside in.  

I don't feel that the current owner respects the neighborhood or the 
residents that live here.  The noise issues cause problems for us under 
their current license and I shudder to think of how the problems will 
increase if they are granted the more permissive license.  Currently the 
music is loud enough that when they have their karaoke events, pictures 
on my walls vibrate and make it impossible to have windows open that 
face Cucos.  I am fortunate that most of the bedrooms are on the opposite 
side of the house, the music can be heard  often times after 2am.   I am 
not aware of any gesture, from the management, to attend neighborhood 
meetings or find a solution to the noise for those that are impacted.  
For these reasons, I strongly oppose granting the 21+ license to Diego 
Enterprises - Cucos Mexican Restaurant.  

Thank you for allowing me to voice my opposition.

Sincerely,
Nancy Beszhak
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